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Welcome to our first School Newsletter for Nuriootpa High School in 2025. I’m pleased to join as 
Principal this year. Working with students, staff and parents/caregivers, my first impressions of our 
school are highly positive. I’d like to work in strong partnership with you to keep advancing the 
learning, opportunities and experiences of our young people.  
 

A few beliefs I hold as a school leader are that every young person in our 

care: 

 Deserves the best education and experiences possible.  

 Has the right to feel safe, respected and included at our school. 

 Should strive for their personal best, to learn and to grow. 

 
Over the first few weeks, I’ve been impressed with the quality of learning 
programs across our school, one example being our SRC students informing 
our school community with their weekly report over our PA System, which 
includes fun facts.  

 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

1 Penrice Road, NURIOOTPA  SA   5355 

P 8562 2022   F 8562 1029      E dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au    W www.nurihs.sa.edu.au      
 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coming Events 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Monday 10 March 

 
 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY 
Friday 7 March 

 
 
 

SPORTS DAY 
Friday 14 March 

 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal 

David Marino 

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au
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School Vision and Values 
A focus of our work over 2025 is on re-thinking our School Vision, Values, sense of Purpose and Branding. This 
work has started with our Week 0 staff professional learning program and has included our Student 
Representative Council.  

 Clarity, Consistency, Communication and Coherence  

 Positive student recognitions and School Culture 

 Policy and procedure review 

 Growing engagement with our parents/caregivers and broader community 
 
Site Learning Plan 2025 
This year we are focusing on three main areas from the Purpose for Public Education strategy:  
 
 

 
Positive Behaviours for Learning (PBL) 
Positive Behaviours for Learning is a whole-school approach to behaviour expectations and responses that focuses 
on promoting behaviours conducive to learning. 
 

Trauma-informed practice, such as the Berry Street Education Model (BSEM) indicates that 
having a safe and predictable school environment is paramount to student learning and 
achievement. We have prioritised this as our immediate work for the start of this year.    

 
Our Respectful Behaviour Procedure has been updated and uploaded on the school website, see a link on our 
school website. This update has occurred with a review and also engaging a Behaviour Coach from Support 
Services, DfE. We look forward to engaging our student and parent/caregiver community further as we roll-out 
PBL. 
 
Building-up our School 
A number of significant building and infrastructure projects are planned, ready to start or underway. Significant 
works slated for this year include: 

Basketball courts major upgrade and resurface 
Memorial Hall Toilet block demolition and individual cubicle re-build 
New staff car-park to minimise congestion 

I would like to acknowledge the work of Mr Brent Bloffwitch and Ms Ann-Marie Ward around this. 
 
Congratulations Richard Clarridge  
Congratulations to Richard Clarridge, who has recently been recognised for over 40 years of service to Education 
in Public Schooling. This is a great achievement – congratulations!  
 
Working Together 
I look forward to working in partnership with you, our Governing Council, as well as our broader community to 
advance our school and provide a high-quality educational experience for students.   
 
 
Regards 
David Marino 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONTINUED 

Effective learners  Positive behaviours for learning 

 Ethical use of AI in learning 

Equity and Excellence  Inclusivity and flexibility across learning 

opportunities 

Wellbeing  Growing students’ connectedness and belonging 

with school 

https://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au/docs/school_information/NHS_Respectful_Behaviour_Procedure_2025.pdf
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Governing Councils are bodies that govern a school.  They work with the site leader (Principal) to help set and moni-
tor the direction of a site. 
Our Governing Council meets twice per term on a Monday evening. 
 
Meetings are a big part of being on a Governing Council, but it’s not only that.  In your role on a Governing Council, 
you work with the principal to: 
 

 involve the local community 

 develop and approve local policies 

 set the broad direction and vision of the site 

 monitor and review the site improvement plan 

 employing authority of some services, including the canteen. 
  

Our Governing Council comprises of 24 councillors including: 

 15 parent members 

 2 Student Representative Council members 

 3 Staff members 

 3 Community members 

 1 Principal (ex officio) 
 

Our AGM is coming up on Monday 17
 
March at 7pm in the Resource Centre. 

 
If you would like to nominate for the Governing Council, can you please email  

bec.schwarze819@schools.sa.edu.au        with your details by Wednesday 12 March,  2025. 
  

We are looking forward to welcoming new members to our council this year. 

STAFF CONGRATULATIONS 

 
GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM 17 MARCH 2025 NOTICE OF ELECTION 

mailto:bec.schwarze819@schools.sa.edu.au
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This year’s Material and Service charge of $510 less the $200 Government Rebate for 2025, which will include any 
students subject fees, these invoices will be hitting mail boxes by the end of week 4 so don’t forget to check your 
mailboxes or PO Boxes. Remember you can make payment arrangements to help break the cost down. 
  
The M&S Charge will be due to be paid 14

th
 March 2025. If you have an arrangement to pay by 3 instalments: - 

the first instalment of $137 will be due on Friday 14
th

 March, $137 due on Friday 11
th

 April and $136 due 
Friday 9

th
 May.  

 
Or for Individual Payment plan – please contact the finance office if you wish to arrange a payment plan for 
weekly, fortnightly or monthly payments. 
 
Payment arrangements can still be made, so please contact the finance office on 85622022 or email 
dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Payment options: 
 
Payment can be made by: 

 cash, cheque, eftpos at the Finance Office or by credit card over the phone 
      The Finance Office opening hours are 8:30 am to 4:00 pm Monday to Friday 

 EFT to the school bank account   BSB 105-055   Account number 233 809 740 
Please use your family code or invoice number as the reference to ensure payment is applied to the correct 
account. 
 

We will also be implementing Spriggy for certain excursion/events so parents have the option to make payment 
for them via the app. 
 
SCHOOL CARD ASSISTANCE  
 
School Card covers $396 of the Materials & Services Charge. The additional $114 of Material & Services charge 
will be waived if School Card is approved. Families must apply for School Card annually.  
 
School Card can be applied for online – please see NHS website under school information, then school finance. 
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au/finance_info.htm Please apply for School Card as early as possible.  
 
If you are unsure of your eligibility and require further assistance please contact the Finance Office. If you are 
found to be ineligible for School Card then you are liable to pay the full amount of Materials & Services Charge.  
 
When making payments to NHS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please remember 
to use the invoice number or family code as the reference. 
 
CANTEEN ONLINE ORDERING – SPRIGGY SCHOOLS 
 
 

Place your canteen orders online with Spriggy Schools, this makes lunch orders more convenient for both families 
and the canteen. Students can avoid the queue by ordering recess and/or lunch online. A pre-ordered collection 
point is available at door # 1 at the Canteen. 
Cut off time for online ordering is 9:30 am for recess and lunch. 

 

 Go to www.spriggyschools.com.au to register and to find links to download the Spriggy Schools app. You 
should also be able to find the app in your relevant device app store by searching for 'Spriggy Schools'. 
Alternatively you can just use their website to place orders. 

 

 Add a profile for each of your students, making sure you select Nuriootpa High School and your student’s 
year level. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Spriggy Schools via their website or the Live Chat on the app. 

FINANCE REPORT 

mailto:dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au/finance_info.htm
https://www.spriggyschools.com.au/
https://www.spriggyschools.com.au/
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Hello and welcome back to all students of Nuriootpa High School! We hope you have all had a successful start to 
the new year. We would first like to introduce the members of the Student Representative Council for 2025. 
 
2025 SRC 
Teachers: Arlon Hall & Jessica Tsakiris 
President: Abbey Mattner (Yr.12)  
Vice President: Makayla Litchfield (Yr.12)  
Treasurers: Connor Bawden (Yr.10) and Charllette Ewbank (Yr.11)  
Secretaries: Eliza Betts (Yr.12) and Paige Schulz (Yr.12)  
Media and Public Relations Officers: Madison Boehm (Yr.11) and Jayde Donaldson (Yr.10)  
Student Voice Representatives: Oliver Evans (Yr.12) and Oliver Reed-Humphreys (Yr.12) 
 
Year 12: Eliza Betts, Oliver Evans, Makayla Litchfield, Abbey Mattner, Oliver Reed-Humphreys, Paige Schulz 
Year 11: Madison Boehm, Charllette Ewbank, Zoe Prior, Eddy Schutz, Emily Shattock 
Year 10: Connor Bawden, Angel Deluca, Jayde Donaldson, Felix Gaster, Haylie Staunton 
Year 9: Dustin Ewbank, Charlotte Jasper, Destiny Robertson 
Year 8: Callum Holt Harding, Lily Judd, Elisha Kim, Katie McNamara, Callum Robertson 
 
Overview of SRC 
The SRC is compiled of elected students from each year level. Years 8-12 form a homegroup which is support by 2 
teachers (Mr. Hall & Mrs. Tsakiris in 2025). Students nominate and are voted in by their specific year levels. Five 
year 7’s will be included in the SRC in term 2, with nominations occurring towards the end of Term 1. The SRC 
meet once a week (Tuesday lunchtime), with formal and action meetings. Here we discuss key information that 
provides student voice to the school. We also plan and implement many initiatives such as: fundraising, assistance 
to the school through volunteering and provide student insight into key decisions being made by the school. 
 
Casual Days 
As SRC, our key fundraisers for the year are our casual days. We traditionally hold 2 casual days a term where we 
raise funds for internal projects and external organisations. Information about casual days will be posted on the 
student bulletin and the school’s social media. 
 
Sports Day 
One of our first main projects this year is providing the food options for Sports Day. Food vans have been booked 
and will provide the food options for sports day. The food and beverage options for the day are: Vietnamese Food 
On The Go, Nik’s Gourmet Kitchen, Babs Greek BBQ, Barossa Valley Ice-cream, Sassy Brews Coffee Van and SRC 
Sausage Sizzle & Drinks. 
 
Looking at the Year Ahead  
In our future meetings, we will work through our priorities that were developed on camp and set goals for 2025. 
We will to continue our PSA system and keep expanding our public speaking skills. We are excited to see the 
shades/shelters being installed on the northern oval. We will set goals and work on improving the school 
experiences for students at Nuri High. Students should keep an eye on the bulletin for any information and 
updates from the SRC. Here’s to a great 2025 for all of the Nuri High Community. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SRC REPORT 
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On Wednesday, February 13th, all students at Nuriootpa High 
School attended the Celebration Assembly in the Stadium. 
The event was hosted by Abbey Mattner and Mikayla 
Litchfield, with Connor Bawden managing the technology 
behind the scenes. These students did an excellent job, 
ensuring the assembly flowed seamlessly. 
 

The assembly featured an address from our Principal, Mr. 
David Marino, followed by the presentation of the 2025 SRC 
students and the 2025 House Captains. 
 

We were also excited to welcome back some of our 2024 
students to receive recognition for their outstanding 
achievements. These included an A+ grade for a Stage 2 
subject, a Merit Achievement in a Stage 2 subject, an ATAR 
score in the school's top 10, and/or the Dux and Runner-Up 
Dux awards.  

 
 
 

Although our 2024 Dux, Blake Walker, was interstate and unable to attend, he sent a speech to be read by Mr. 
Sheridan on his behalf. A key message in his speech was a heartfelt thanks to his teachers, not only from Year 12 
but throughout his entire schooling journey. 
 

In addition, we were fortunate to have Kiara Schmidt, our Runner-Up Dux, and Maxwell Schutz, who achieved a 
top 10 ATAR score, share a speech with advice for current students and reflect on their memorable moments at 
Nuriootpa High School, particularly in Year 12. A key takeaway from their speech was the importance of balancing 
life and study—a vital lesson for Year 12 students. 
 

All the speakers delivered their messages superbly, and the event was brilliantly organized by Mrs. Deborah 
Robertson and Miss Ella Mickan, with the SRC hosting under the supervision of Mrs. Jessica Tsakiris. 
 

It was wonderful to see how engaged our students were during the assembly despite the heat. It was equally heart 
warming to have several parents from the Class of 2024 join us to celebrate their students’ achievements. 
 

Thanks 
Bradley Sheridan 
Year 11/12  
Leader 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 12 CELEBRATION  ASSEMBLY 

Jordan Krozska—Managing Director of Barossa Accounting and  
Tax, accepting the Merit Achievement Award on behalf of Blake Walker 
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The last ‘first week’ of school for our year 12’s kicked off with our senior students settling into their new 
Homegroups in the Open Space. Much of the day was spent discussing expectations and the exciting events 
planned throughout the year. Students also met with our Wellbeing team to hear about how they can continue to 
be supported this year, as well as discussing the importance of finding healthy balance. 
 
Past students, Maddie Bull & Travis Varcoe, sat down for a Q&A, lead by Mr Sheridan, about their final year at 
Nuriootpa High school. Shaylie Pollack and Zane Gerlach also sent through their own experiences, though couldn’t 
be present on the day, to share some words of wisdom and ‘tips’ for our new year 12s. 
 
The day was broken up with the first competitive house activity, Tug of War, lead by Mr West and accompanied by 
Mr Lane. Giving our House Captains an opportunity to practice their leadership skills, the teams participated with 
great enthusiasm. Sturt came out the victor but everyone is a winner when a free BBQ is on the cards. 
 
One of the main highlights of the week was seeing our Year 12 students and new Year 7 students participate in 
some joint activities that had them share their thoughts and experiences at high school. 
 
Friday saw our senior students participate in the Elevate program which provided them with some excellent 
strategies and approaches to keeping on top of their study loads throughout the year. 
 
While the week was short, there was plenty happening. We were pleased with the engagement and enthusiasm of 
our new Year 12s. A big thank you to our home group teachers, speakers, Mr West & Mr Lane, BBQ master chefs 
and others, who played a vital part in supporting our students in Week 1. 

 
Ella Mickan 
Year 12 Manager 

YEAR 12 REPORT 
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On Thursday, February 13th, three of our outstanding 
students were honoured with SACE Merits for their 
dedication and achievements in their studies!    
 

  Kiara – Material Solutions 
  Lilly – Integrated Learning (Sports Studies) 
  Oscar – Agricultural Productions 
 

Their hard work, perseverance, and passion for learning 
have led to this incredible recognition. Here’s what they 
had to say about their achievements: 
 

  “The countless hours of dedication and effort I have 
invested in my Woodwork project have culminated in 
this remarkable achievement, made possible by the 
support of my tech teacher, Mr. Kahl.” – Kiara 
  “Achieving an A+ merit in AG in Year 12 was an 
incredible feeling, as it reflected all the hard work and 
dedication I put into my studies. It not only boosted my 
confidence but also motivated me to aim even higher in 
my future academic pursuits.” – Oscar 
 

Unfortunately, due to the weather, Wednesday’s 
ceremony was cancelled. However, we would also like to 
recognise the achievements of Alice (Integrated 
Learning – Sports Studies), Jayden (Activating Identities 
and Futures), and Shaylie (Psychology) for earning SACE 
Merits in their respective subjects.  

 
Your hard work and dedication have truly paid off! 
 
We are so proud of all our merit recipients—your success is a testament to the dedication of our students and the 
incredible support from our teachers.  
 
Well done!    #NHSProud #SACEMerit #HardWorkPaysOff #FutureLeaders 

 
 

 
 
 
 

CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE AT NHS 
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Last year using a Credit Union – School Impact Project 
Grant the IEC were able to design and purchase a set of 
reversible Guernseys. 

The artwork featured in the design was produced by our 
Art Masters class in conjunction with Arlon Hall and 
artist Hari Koutlakis. 

These tops will be worn with pride when we represent 
NHS in a range of sporting events during the year 
including 10 Pin Bowling, Soccer, AFL and Basketball.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For several years now, Nuriootpa High School has run a club 
where the sole focus has been building relationships and 
creating a safe space for those who need it. This club has 
had a range of different names, but for the last few years it 
has been known as YANA (You are not alone). Over the last 
12 months we have seen YANA grow exponentially and 
because of this we have been able to run some really cool 
activities and celebrate some important days which have 
been chosen by the students. This year we are continuing 
this trend of growing and celebrating and cannot wait to 
share some of the fun and exciting things we have planned 
and upcoming.  
 

Week 2 at YANA, we had the perfect mix of creativity, fun, and sweet treats to help us stay cool in the summer 
heat! With bracelet making, fairy bread, Zooper Doopers, and some intense Uno challenges, it was a lunchtime 
filled with laughter and friendly competition. 
 

             Bracelet Making Fun              Fairy Bread and Zooper Doopers                      Uno Challenges  
 

NEW IEC SPORTS UNIFORMS 

YANA  -  YOU ARE NOT ALONE 
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Welcome to the Nuriootpa HS Music Department for 2025!  This is a very special place – we are one of 19 Music 
Focus Schools across our state of South Australia. This is a very busy place too.  We have 130+ musicians learning 
their instrument, receiving an instrumental music lesson on various days of the week.  These students also play in 
various ensembles; rehearse regularly and will perform to a variety of audiences throughout the year.  These gigs 
include, Wine Launch, assemblies, class assessments and lots of other concerts around our region. 
 
Classroom music teachers are Noah Tilley and Bronwen Murphy. These music teachers are complemented by a 
team of Instrumental Music Teachers.  These teachers teach here one day a week and at other Primary and 
Secondary Schools across the Barossa region and northern suburbs. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                        Noah Tilley                Bronwen Murphy                 Chris Yeend         Sonia Samain  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              
                        Jacob Staehr               Tim Hogan                 Karen Paterson                  Ilona Schultz  

  
 
Our ensembles, which include the Concert Band, Woodwind Ensemble, Guitar and Percussion ensembles, hope to 
‘hit the road’ again in 2025 and tour to various schools in our region to play concerts. We look forward to visiting 
these schools; to not only to showcase the students’ gifts and talents but to also promote music at Nuri HS. We 
are aiming to make the locals be aware that NHS is the place to be if you are into music and want to learn an 
instrument – to make our school a thriving hub of musical growth. 
 
We will look forward to touring this year as well performing many times throughout the year. The annual 
Combined Barossa Valley Primary Schools Concert Band workshop (“Combo”) will also be on again in term 4 too. 
Here, our musicians will get a chance to mentor primary school musicians that are learning in our primary 
programs. 
 
Here’s to a great year of music making! 

MUSIC REPORT 

Jacob Staehr  -  Brass;  Chris Yeend  -  Percussion;   Tim Hogan  -  Guitar;  Karen Paterson  -  Keyboard/Piano;  

Ilona Schultz  -  Vocals and Sonia Samain  -  Woodwind 
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We have had a busy start to the sporting term, with 3 X teams of cricket scheduled to play in weeks 4 and 6.  The 
Years 9/10 Girls will play Clare and Adelaide High and the 11/12 Boys will play Henley High School on Monday of 
Week 5.  Good luck to all the teams involved. 
 
Throughout Weeks 3 and 4, students have had the opportunity to nominate for the SA Secondary Swimming 
Championships which will take place on Monday 24 February—Week 5, at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Centre in 
Oaklands Park, as well as the Individual Golf Championships held in Week 6 in multiple locations.   
Please see Mr West if still wanting to nominate or require further information. 
 
One of the highlights of the year, sports Day, will be held on Friday 14 March—Week 7 (see programme and map 
attached towards the end of the newsletter).  Students will compete in their respective Houses in Track and Field 
Events, as well as some fun Novelty Events for points to achieve both individual trophies and overall House 
Champions.  Light (Yellow), were crowned champions in 2022, 2023 and 2024, with only Angas and Murray yet to 
take out the coveted House Shield since its introduction in 2018.  From individual Sports Day results, a Track and 
Field Team will be selected and these students will compete at the Secondary Schools Athletics Championships at 
SA Athletics Stadium, Mile End on Wednesday 9 April—Week 11. 
 
The following school Sport competitions will begin in late Term 1 and continue into Term 2: 
 
Year 7/8 Boys Football    Year 7/8 Boys and Girls Basketball 
Year 9/10 Boys Football    Year 11/12 Boys and Girls Basketball 
Year 11/12 Boys Football   Year 7/8 Boys and Girls Soccer 
Year 7-9 Girls Football    Year 11/12 Boys and Girls Soccer 
Year 10-12 Girls Football   Year 11/12 Boys and Girls Tennis 
Year 7/8 Girls Netball    Year 10-12 Mixed Hockey 
Year 9/10 Girls Netball    Year 7-9 Mixed Hockey 
Year 11/12 Girls Netball 
 
Terms 3 and 4 will bring additional draws to specific year levels including Basketball, Soccer, Tennis and Cricket. 
 
If a student considers themselves to be at a state level in any sport, then they can nominate to go to state trials, 
which are generally on weekends. Students are to see Mr. West for instructions on how to enter or alternatively 
students and parents/caregivers can visit:  
 
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/teaching/sport for further information. 
 
Once again I would like to give a shout out to our generous Sponsors of School Sport: 

 Community Helpers Inc. Furniture Warehouse 

 The Vine Inn Community Hotel 

 Anytime Fitness Barossa 

 The Co-op Barossa 

 Hughes and Loveday Sports 
 
With the support of these organisations, students at Nuriootpa High School have the opportunity to represent 
their school and take pride wearing fresh new sporting kits and train with top quality sports equipment. Thankyou 
again! 
 
If you have any questions relating to School Sport or would like to assist School Sport with Sponsorship, please do 
not hesitate to contact: 
Mr. Brad West on: 8562 2022 or by email: brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
Brad West  
HPE Teacher & Sports Manager 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORT REPORT 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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